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PRESIDENTS CORNER 

March has been a bit disappointing from a skiing point of view with temps often pushing 60 and headlines like ñThe Big Melt-

downò when describing the northeast. As I am writing this article I should be getting ready to go on our club trip to Jackson, 

NH. However, most people cancelled due to warm weather and rain that is predicted. So I am using this opportunity to take a 

reconnaissance trip to Lake Placid to ski at Mt. Van Hoevenberg since they have a new machine that is touted to be the first 

of its kind in the country. They say they hope to have skiable snow until July 4th!  I hope to have a club trip to Lake Placid 

next season. 

Make sure to come to our next meeting, Thursday, March 16 th at 7:00.  We will have a great XC skiing video, a Slide Show 

from member photos of our 2017 ski season, discussing of places to ski next season and information about our annual din-

ner. All Welcome ï hope to see you all there. 

XC ski recycling program : It is now getting to be the end of the ski season so it is time for everyone that got loaner skis 

from our Ski recycling program to return them. Please bring them to the March meeting  to turn them in. All loaned ski 

equipment needs to be turn in no later than the end of March.  If you have loaner skis and cannot bring them to the 

March club meeting please contact me, Kim Schultze, at 631-897-1001 or Kim.Schultze@cbmoves.com to set up a conven-

ient time I can get them from you. If you have any XC ski equipment to donate to this program please contact me as well. 

Finally, remember that Québec City will be hosting Cross -Country World Cup Finals March 17th ï 19th 2017 . We have at 

least 1 member who will be there watching the XC ski races. Hopefully we can catch some of the action on TV or on the 

internet. 

Happy skiing! Think SNOW! 

Kim Schultze 
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Editorôs Corner 

Compared to last season, 2016-1017 was a good cross country skiing sea-

son.  Of the planned trips two had to be cancelled.  Cancellation of the 

first trip -  Stowe Vermont was because we couldnôt fill the bus,  and the 

recently cancelled Eagle Mountain trip was due to bad weather. A few 

members disappointed with the cancellation went up to Lake Placid in-

stead. Iôm hoping to get a report on their experience in time for this edi-

tion.  However, there were a number of  unlisted or ad hoc trips to make 

up for the cancellations. There was a weekend trip to Lapland,  a day to 

trip Fahnestock, another  day trip to Minnewaska State Park and an addi-

tional week long trip  to Craftsbury Vermont, and several day trips on the Island. The Windblown N.H. trip 

was a wonderful success with generally perfect conditions.  Additionally, the apre ski happy hour was held 

in one of the most elegant home settings in my years with the club (thanks to hosts Bob & Verna).  It drew 

oohs and ahhs  from everyone.  

This is the last issue of the club newsletter for this skiing season. I like to thank all those who contribute 

articles, and photos to the newsletter this season. It made the newsletter more fun for me, as I prefer to 

write as little as possible, and hopefully more interesting to the readers. Though the newsletter and skiing 

activities maybe ending, the clubôs activities do not have to.  Members should use the Yahoo Forum to 

gather  for kayaking, hiking, bicycling, and picnics during the off season.  Great ways to keep in contact and 

in shape, ready for the next season of cross country skiing.         

Another a thank you to all the trips leaders for organizing a fun filled season of camaraderie, exercise and 

fun, and to Kim Shultze for her tireless work as president and membership chair. Kim was responsible for 

recruiting a number of new members bringing our membership to over 100. We need members to be active 

on the trails as well as on the web to promote the club. The easiest and most cost effective is to be active on 

the clubôs Facebook page. One way is to post a comment, a picture or , simply click on the ólikeô  of a post-

ing. Each posting or ôlikeô  triggers a notice to anyone who has LIKEedò the clubôs page will see all the 

posts on their Facebook home page automatically. For more information speak to Kim, myself or the Face-

book  introduction on page 14.                 

Finally a reminder the March meeting is Thursday, March 16 at 7pm  and year end dinner is Saturday 

April 8.  Details for the dinner are in the flyer in this issue.     

 Remember if you have any club or ski related topic for the newsletter please Email your contributions to me at  bicy-

clistken@yahoo.com  Also visit our Facebook and Yahoo Groups pages where more up to date information on trips, 

trip photos and cross country skiing related information are posted. www.Facebook.com/LICCSC and the Yahoo 

Group page https://groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/lixcskiclubforum/info 

 

Ken 
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LICCSC  2016-17 Meeting dates: 
 

 

The Next Meeting of the LI Cross Country Ski Club is Thursday, March 16 at 7pm at the Plain-

view/Old Bethpage Library, 999 Old Country Rd, Plainview.  

 

We will have a great XC ski video and see a slide show from all the off Island XC ski trips and local ski-

ing that was done on Long Island. 

 

I would like to discuss possible ski trip locations for next year and to hear from you about places you 

would like to go next year. Would you like to go to the same places we had this year (Stowe, Crafts-

bury, Mount Saint Anne, Windblown, Jackson) or would you like to try some new/old places like Cas-

cade Ski Center ï Lake Placid, New York, Giantôs Ridge ï Biwabik, Minnesota, Methow Trails ï Win-

throp, Washington or Silver Star Mountain Resort ï British Columbia, Canada. We want to hear from 

you and where you want to ski.  

 

We will also discuss details of the end of year club dinner. We will hold a 50-50 Raffle and have re-

freshments. 

 

All Welcome! Hope to see you there!! THINK SNOW 





Members on the Trail  

Fahnestock Winter Park February 2017  

 

 

Just about 1 and ½ hour north from eastern Nassau County is Fahestock Winter Park. From Northern Queen 

itôs a short 1 hour drive. Snow was soft so it made for slow skiing. I met Vlad and his wife there, both skiers 

with very good technique they gave me some few tips. Also there were a bunch of guys and gals from the 

Manhattan Ski Club, all racers. All excellent skiers, I made a futile effort to stay with them. The rolling hills 

on the intermediate trails seem come at you one after another and there is no time for a breather going down 

the hills either. The Manhattan Ski club member recommended Minny (Minnewaska)  for Sunday, they said it 

would be very good for skating.  In all the Skiing was pretty good and very crowded as expected, being the 

first skiable day for Fahnestock.  

 Gary Wong 



  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                            

Members on the Trail  

On a whim after two ski trips had been cancelled, Ronnie and I decided to go to Craftsbury, Vermont. 
Craftsbury Outdoor Center is a very unique experience. It's a must do for beginners to expert ski-
ers'.  We had ski lessons twice a day, Stretch classes, balancing classes and yoga classes every day.  One 
night we had music entertainment.  Delicious wholesome local sourced food in an eco friendly sustain-
able environment.  Ski conditions were very good and it snowed every day after we arrived. For those of 
you whom have been here before and did not like the shared showers and toilets. They now have newly 
built cabins.   They sleep from one to four depending on which one you chose. There is a trip coming up 
with Music and  Dance In February, if still available I strongly recommend going on this trip.  I am in-
cluding some pictures of this trip.   

Regina  



It was last minute decision, we took a chance that there would be enough left of the recent snow fall to allow 
us to ski at Minnewaska State park. The park is carry in carry out with out houses and no water.  You must 
bring snacks and drinks and prepare for a full day of skiing 8-12 miles. The trail fee is only $6. The morning 
conditions were not ideal so it would have been a challenge for absolute beginners. But as the surface sof-
tened athletic beginners would have enjoyed the wide carriage trail. The views from the upper ridge are 
spectacular.  We  stop at several ledges to admire how the melting snow pick up minerals and refroze to into 
multi -colored icicles. The nearby town of New Paltz has a bike shop with a limited number of rental skis. 
Being a college town there are many  reasonably good restaurants. We enjoyed a late lunched at the local 
brewery pub the Gilded Otter.  Ken 

Members on the Trail  


